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July 1, 2024 

**BY REGISTERED MAIL** 

Mr. Barry A. Burton 

Pinellas County Administrator 

315 Court Street 

Clearwater, FL 33756 

Re: Notice of St. Petersburg City Council Public Hearing on Proposed Amendments to the 

lntown Redevelopment Plan, the lntown Redevelopment Plan. 

Dear Mr. Burton, 

The public hearing for Ordinance No. 585-H, Amendments to the lntown 

Redevelopment Plan, has been rescheduled for July 18, 2024, beginning at 3:00 p.m., and will 

be broadcast on SPTV or accessible at stpete.org/TV. 

As required by the Florida Community Redevelopment Act of 1969 (Sec. 163.346, FS), 

the City of St. Petersburg is notifying taxing authorities whose jurisdictions include the lntown 

Community Redevelopment Area (CRA), that the St. Petersburg City Council is expected to act 

on Ordinance No. 585-H, An ordinance adopting amendments to the lntown Redevelopment 

Plan (IRP) of the City of St. Petersburg (City), increasing the redevelopment program budget in 

amended Table 2 from $232.354 million to $574.854 million to fund "New Stadium Project" and 

"Historic Gas Plant Redevelopment Infrastructure" in the IRP west of 8th Street; providing for 

an extension of the City's TIF contributions through 2042, and allowing modifications to TIF 

contributions to the IRP Redevelopment Trust Fund by the City and Pinellas County; providing 
for severability; and providing an effective date. 

If you have questions or would like copies of materials related to the IRP amendments, 

please contact Veronika Slep at (727) 893-7787 or Veronika.Slep@stpete.org. 

Sincerely, 

Brian Caper, Director 

Economic and Workforce Development Department 

City of St. Petersburg 
Economic and Workforce Development Department 

_ P.O. Box 2842 
St. Petersburg, FL 33731-2842 
0: 727-893-7035 




